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9TH FLOOR 
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William McNamara 

Comptroller of the Commonwealth 

MEMORANDUM 

To:   Chief Fiscal Officers, Budget Directors, and General Counsels 

From:   Thomas Smith-Vaughan, Chief Operating Officer, Office of the Comptroller 

  Christopher Marino, Assistant Secretary for Budget, Exec. Office for Administration and Finance 

Date:   December 24, 2024 

Subject: Update – Rescind Memo FY2025-11, Congress Passes Federal Government Continuing  

              Resolution, Extending Federal Funding Through March 14, 2025 

 Comptroller Memo FY2025-11A 

  

This memo rescinds Comptroller Memo FY#2025-11, issued on December 20, 2024, that 

required a response by December 27, 2024 regarding the impact of a potential federal shutdown 

to agencies and departments.  As the existing federal Continuing Resolution approached the 

deadline for its expiration, Congress passed and the President signed into law on December 21 a 

bill allowing for a temporary extension of spending authorization by the federal government 

through March 14, 2025. 

 

We suggest that you and your leadership team continue to focus on the programs that you 

operate which rely upon federal financial participation and on staff that are federally funded 

since the Continuing Resolution only authorizes spending through March 14, 2025.  Therefore, 

we may have the need to renew this request with a deadline closer to the new runout date. 

 

Should you have any questions about this memo please contact your A&F Budget Analyst. 

 

 

Cc:  Cabinet Secretaries, Department Heads, MMARS Liaisons, and Payroll Directors  

 

 

https://www.macomptroller.org/wp-content/uploads/fy-memo_2025-11.pdf

